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Spring Newsletter                                       May 2016
Sprinq is in the air 

The Sumpter Forest Homeowners' Association wishes everyone a safe spring and summer! 
Drivers, please observe the 25 mph residential speed limit; the warmer weather means more children, joggers, & bicyclists out in the neighborhood.
New Board Members Wanted 

We are looking for volunteers to join the board this year. If you'd simply like to help with ongoing board activities or if you have new ideas you are interested in implementing for Sumpter Forest, we would like to hear from you. The board meets no more than once a month and board members volunteer for only the items they want to handle. If interested, please contact any board member so we can ensure your name will be on the ballot in August. 

Announcements 
The tall grass at the entrance will be cut down due to many of your comments regarding safety when exiting our sub.  

We would like to remind all homeowners who live on the berms, both Luchtman and 25 Mile, that any dumping of garbage or yard waste is a violation and could be fined.  Dumping also makes conditions dangerous for the people hired to do work on the berms.  Lawn mowers could be damaged and send objects air born and cause damage to homeowner’s property.  

In the past year we have received several calls regarding neighbors running business out of their home. Please, if you do run a business from your home, consider the effects such as commercial vehicles and business signs have on your neighbors.   
We have also received complaints about residents driving ATVs in the subdivision, frequently with multiple riders. In addition to not being safe, they are not street legal. Please ride your ATVs in properly designated areas. And while we hope the season has passed, we have also had complaints about residents riding their snowmobiles on the street and lawns. Please remember these are not street-legal machines.
Pet owners, if your pet makes a deposit on a neighbor’s lawn, please make a corresponding withdrawal!  Thank you for your courtesy.
We plan on replacing the light fixtures on the median at the entrance of the sub with LED counterparts. The new lights will be more energy efficient while retaining the appearance of the existing ones.
Please remember that garbage is not to be set out until after 6:00 the evening prior to our Thursday pickup. In addition to being unsightly, it’s a township violation. For additional information about our garbage pickup, including holiday schedule, visit www.rizzoservices.com. 
Events 

Garage Sale: Lisa Wawrzyzniak will head up the garage sale this year, to register your home please 586-697-5909. The sale dates are June 2-4, with the pre-sale occurring on the evening of June 1. Participation in the garage sale is free. We only ask that you put balloons on your mailbox to attract shoppers to your sale. Thank you, Lisa, for your help once again!! 
Public Meeting: The Sumpter Forest annual public meeting will be held in the Sumpter Forest Court at 7 pm on July 12. Rain date is July 19.
Other Important Dates: 

Association Dues will be mailed out on August 1st and due by September 1st.  

Halloween Parade – date to be announced on the website.
Neighborhood Watch

We’ve been fortunate to have been relatively crime free. That said, it pays to be vigilant. The Macomb County Sheriff Department offers the following suggestions: report any and all activities. If something doesn’t look right – such as a strange vehicle in front of your neighbor’s home – call it in. Be smart about what you share on social media. Criminals frequent these sites and announcements of a new large-screen TV followed by announcements of an upcoming trip are invitations to visit your home. Inform your neighbors and the Sheriff Department if you’ll be away for a few days. Lock your car at night to keep valuables safe and remove garage door openers if you will be away for an extended period. Thieves can break into your vehicle, then enter your house via the open garage door. Finally, if you have an alarm system, consider arming it. 
Violations and Concerns: RV's, Boat's, Snowmobiles, Mopeds. 

With summer on its way, the board understands the need to maintain our recreational vehicles and associated time it takes to perform routine maintenance. Please remember, however, that any recreational vehicle will be in violation if it remains in the subdivision for more than 24 hours. This includes trailers, boats and campers. This is not only a violation of our by-laws, it’s also a violation of township ordinance. Our subdivision is located in very close proximity to the township building and officials come through quite frequently. Township fines can be in excess of $500. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. 

Street light repairs

Report street light problems to DTE Energy 1-800-477-4747 follow the prompts to “report a problem”. You can also use the DTE website:  www.dteenergy.com   It’s helpful to have the number which is stamped in yellow on the light pole.
Dues status letters

Request for a status letter usually takes 2 to 3 days to complete, please give us as much advance notice as possible. Send your request by email to: sfemail@comcast.net

Current Homeowners Association board members;

Debbie Lico, President – 586-677-7070
Denis Lentz, Vice President – 586-677-4164

Dave Makarewicz, Treasurer / Secretary – 586-677-7375

Jim Crawford – 586-677-7033
Lisa Kennedy
Nick Lico – 586-677-7070
Staci Barber

 

Angela Aljizi

 

Randy Cipolla

Following are answers to some of the questions we get about Association Dues and other financial matters.
Why do we have Association Dues?

The Homeowners Association is charged with maintaining the common areas of the subdivision. Our dues are based on what it costs us to take care of the subdivision as outlined in the Covenants that go along with the land. We review the dues every year as they relate to those costs.  We have one of the lower dues rates in the area.
I won't be able to make my dues payment on time; is there anything I can do?

Yes, please contact the Association President or Treasurer and let us know.  We are willing to work with you by coming up with a payment plan. 

Why do we have an "Emergency Fund"?

The Emergency Fund was established to cover large ticket items, such as repairing the walls at the sub entrance and replacing several large trees that died off unexpectedly. In case you are not aware, the berm that surrounds the sub is not just decorative; it actually covers the Storm Water Retention Drain needed for our sub, which we (all the homeowners) are responsible for.  Failure or major repairs to the system could easily run well beyond what we have set aside. 

Why is there a Money Market Fund?

The Money Market fund was established to possibly allow our dues money to earn some interest, as opposed to just sitting in the checking account.  What we do is deposit all money we collect into that account, and then transfer funds into our regular checking account to pay our bills.  So while the Money Market Fund balance looks like a large sum of money that is where all our funds are kept. The interest amount we earn is minimal over the course of a year but it's better than nothing. 
Where are the “Financial Books” for the Subdivision?

"The Books” are actually the Checking Account & Money Market Fund bank statements, which are kept by the Treasurer.  These statements are reviewed by all the Board Members every time we meet.  In addition, the Accountant reviews our financial records every year at tax time. 

Why aren't the Treasurer Reports posted on the website anymore?

We don’t post our records on the website for a couple of reasons. Posting all our financial records on the web allows anyone who is bidding on Association business access to what we are already paying for those services. This effectively compromises the competitive bidding process. Not to mention access to our records to anyone who would use those records for malicious purposes.  In addition, not all homeowners have access to the Internet, so we have included a copy of the report with this newsletter.

Why are there only invoice numbers referenced for some of the bills that are paid?

The Treasurer keeps copies of all invoices that are paid for a period of 7 years. Referencing the invoice number to the check number is just a quicker way of data entry.  We will try to expand on the entry descriptions in the future.
(2015 Treasurer Report will be printed separately)
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